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Hello Senator Carney, Representative Kuhn, and Honorable Members of the Judiciary 

Committee, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony to the Committee.  My name is Chris 

Swartley.  I am a resident of Yarmouth, ME and I am submitting this testimony on behalf of 

myself, my trans-daughter, and all trans-people who are seeking basic human rights. 

 

For 16 years, I raised my little boy and cherished the relationship we had.  When my now 

daughter was 16, she said to me, “Papa, I feel more like a girl inside than a boy, and I’m afraid 

it’s going to change our relationship.”  I responded, “first, we are connected forever and in many 

ways that will never change.  Second, part of the joy of being your parent is to see how you are 

becoming and this is part of that.” 

 

Over the past three years, I have seen my daughter becoming a young woman and have been 

fortunate to witness and be part of that deep truth. At the same time, it is hard to see some people 

driven by fear of what they do not understand, use trans people as political pawns, and try to 

erase the beauty and truth of them as human beings and their experience.  I have also 

experienced my daughter in substantial pain when she feels like people do not see her as a real 

woman, and that breaks my heart. 

 

LD 1432 pursues a misguided and mistaken solution that blames and hurts trans people by 

excluding and erasing them.  Further, it nonsensically posits that human rights are only for some 

humans; a complete contradiction to the fundamental concept of human rights! 

 

The problem is not with trans people!  The problem lies within our society that, based on fear of 

difference, seeks to enforce a ridged, exclusionary, and simplistic world. This world is in 

complete contradiction to the entire concept of human rights, to The Maine Human Rights Act, 



and to An Act To Clarify Various Provisions of the Maine Human Rights Act.  This history, and 

these institutions and laws are predicated on the fundamental inherent value of all humans, not 

just certain humans.  This fundamental right must be protected both because of the inherent 

value of all humans, and because our world is poorer when we exclude people.   

 

More productive actions with better outcomes would include looking at ourselves, owning our 

biases and our fear, and working to figure out how to include humans in their many expressions 

of humanity.  It is easy to find communities around the world that include trans people.  

Examples include communities in North America, South Asia, Southeast Asia, Africa, and the 

Pacific.  They have done it.  Are we less capable? 

 

LD 1432 attempts to codify complicity with the exclusion, erasure and violence committed 

against trans people.  It effectively says, “we do not accept the way you are expressing your 

woman-ness, your humanity.”  Coming from state leaders and a legislative body, LD 1432 

supports the underlying logic that motivates people to do harm to trans people.  You have an 

opportunity to stand up for the human rights of all people and I urge you to do so. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to share my perspective with the Committee. I urge you to vote 

“Ought not to Pass” on LD 1432. Thank you. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Christopher Swartley  


